

Sweetwater County Solid Waste District #2 Landfill located 265 Crooks Gap County Road 23 3 Miles South of Wamsutter Main Office: 509 Indian Paintbrush Ave Bairoil, WY 82322 307-328-2084

Email: sw2sar@yahoo.com
Website: sweetwaterdistrict2.com

Regular Minutes June 20, 2024

Chairman Clawson called this meeting to order at 5:17 p.m.

Board members present at the Bairoil office were Secretary/Treasurer Dean Martin, Butch McFall,
Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans and Clerk/Manager Sue Rigano.

Board Members present via -conference call- Vice-Chairman Gary Waldner, Seth Rauch- and Landfill Operator Ben Carter.

Guest present, our Accountant Jennifer Cuthbertson.

Public Comment:

Chairman Clawson read aloud the Wyoming Governor's Proclamation declaring. June 17 through June 21, 2024, as Solid Waste and Recycling Workers Week! A nice recognition for everyone!!

With no changes necessary the Regular Minutes of May 16, 2024, stand as written.

A motion was made by Seth Rauch and seconded by Gary Waldner to accept the agenda of June 20, 2024, as presented. Motion passed.

Reports:

All the parts to repair the Freightliner Garbage Truck are in, Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans and Driver Mason Evans took the truck to Billings on June 13, 2024. They expect to have it for 2 or 3 days. It was a long drive at 65 mph, we have not been notified when the truck will be ready to pick up. Sue will check with Chris with Freightliner tomorrow.

Engineer Tom Pilch sent a letter to the DEQ explaining the repair that had to be done on the ripped pit liner at the Landfill. All board members have received a copy of this letter.

The Solid Waste District #2 has received notice of a Safety recall on (4) of our pickups, something to do with the tailgates. Sue Rigano has received letters on Ben Carter and Jason Evans pickups. Ben will try to get his in next week. Jason scheduled an appointment to get his repaired, took it in and was told we don't' have the parts, after he had been told the parts were there.

The Landfill and the Bairoil Transfer Site will be "CLOSED" Thursday July 4th, 2024. We will be open for business as usual on July 5th, 2024



Clerk/Manager Sue Rigano stated she transferred \$500,000.00 from our EFT-Money Market account to our regular checking account as we were getting low in funds.

*This is something Sue will have to do when needed as our Tax Monies are being deposited electronically now and can only go into (1) account that we have selected.

Old Business:

A discussion ensued regarding the Liner repair, Tom Pilch being present for the repair.

There are (2) layers of liners in each pit, water had gotten between the liners and needs to be pumped out.

This is an email from Engineer Tom Pilch:

"Quote": Because of the rip, water got between the top and bottom liner. There is a sump in each pond that is designed to collect water when a hole happens in the top liner. We need to pump all that water out and start monitoring the level in the sump.

This will be a long process.

The guys need to get a pump and a water meter Mr. Pilch feels a 2-inch trash pump with 30-40 feet of suction hose and 10 feet of discharge hose. I will go over what they need to do after they get the pump and water meter purchased.

A motion was made by Dean Martin and seconded by Seth Rauch to ratify purchasing a <u>pump</u> for the Landfill. Motion passed.

A better explanation from Tom Pilch is needed for the next meeting regarding the water meter.

A motion was made by Butch and seconded by Seth Rauch to purchase a water meter. Motion passed.

Discuss tire prices-Lowell.

A discussion ensued as to the way we have been charging for tires. Chairman Clawson suggested we change the <u>wording</u> on our tire prices from charging by inch measurement, to car tires and small equipment tires @ \$5.00 per tire. Pickup tires @\$10.00 per tire, and Semi-Tires and above @\$15.00. A motion was made by Dean Martin and seconded by Seth Rauch to change the wording for our Tire prices.

Car Tires & small equipment Tires @ \$5.00

Pick-up Tires @ \$10.00

Semi-Tires and above are @ \$15.00

Motion passed.

Landfill Supervisor Jeff Evans stated the employees have filled (2) roll-offs with tires ready to haul to Casper Landfill. In calculation the amount of tires versus what we are charging against what Casper will charge us per ton, the prices we are charging for tires is very close about a dollar difference.

New Business:

A motion was made by Seth Rauch and seconded by Dean Martin to advertise for (1) full time employee for the Landfill and summer help for litter clean up. Motion passed.

Chairman Lowell Clawson and board member Seth Rauch discussed having a Town Clean-up Day for Bairoil and Wamsutter. Mr. Rauch stated he did not get it on the Agenda for Wamsutter but will for July. Mr. Clawson will have to have it on the Agenda for Bairoil. The end of July or the first of August may work.

No executive session was needed.



A motion was made by Butch McFall and seconded by Dean Martin to pay bills Check # 19296 thru Check #19369 including all EFT's and DC's in the amount of \$300,544.01. Motion passed.

Next meeting date July 18, 2024

Meeting adjourned 5:46 p.m.

Chairman Lowell Clawson

Clerk/Manager Sue Rigano

Date 7-25-24 >